
DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
US ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS, SAN FRANCISCO DISTRICT 

 450 GOLDEN GATE AVENUE 
SAN FRANCISCO CALIFORNIA 94102-3404 

July 26, 2022

SUBJECT:  South San Francisco Bay Shoreline (Phase II) Study

Ms. Amy Hutzel
Executive Officer 
California Coastal Conservancy 
1515 Clay Street, 10th Floor 
Oakland, CA 94612-1401 

Dear Ms. Hutzel: 

Section 1002 of the Water Resources Reform and Development Act of 2014 
requires the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers District Engineer to notify non-federal 
sponsors regarding feasibility study milestone schedules for active studies.  

The current schedule for the feasibility study for South San Francisco Bay Shoreline 
(Phase II), CA is:

a. Release of Draft Report – 31 July 2023 
 

b. District Engineer submits final feasibility report – 25 November 2024 
 

c. Signed Chief’s Report – 26 April 2025 
 

The schedule above is consistent with the 3x3x3 exemption approved by Assistant 
Secretary of the Army (Civil Works) on 29 September 2021. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Erika Powell, Project Manager, at 415-
793-1515. 
 
 Sincerely, 
       
 
 
 
 Kevin P. Arnett, P.E. 
 Lieutenant Colonel, U.S. Army 
 District Commander and Engineer 


